
MINUTES OF MEETING OF JANUARY 23, 2013 
 

The budget meeting of the Frelinghuysen Township Committee was held in the 
Municipal Building, 210 Main Street, Johnsonburg, New Jersey on Wednesday, January 
23, 2013 and was called to order by Mayor Boynton at 6:00 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
Those present were: Mayor David Boynton, Deputy Mayor Christopher Kuhn, 
Committeeman Frank Desiderio, Committeeman Alan DeCarolis, Committeeman 
Christopher Stracco, Chief Finance Officer Gene Marie McCartney and Clerk Brenda 
Kleber. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Mayor Boynton asked if Committeemen Desiderio and DeCarolis would meet with 
surveyor Laura Brill in order for her to give a cost for the metes and bounds on the 9 
acres being cut off from the 59 acre parcel. The Clerk will set up. 
 
The Clerk was asked to contact the county and ask about the sign that was on Route 
612 that welcomed everyone to Frelinghuysen Township. 
 
Two new policies were considered but not finalized. The first will have each employee 
who is paid mileage is to submit a detailed mileage breakdown. This will include the 
destination, the mileage to the destination from the Municipal Building and mileage back 
to the Municipal Building. The second is a policy that if the township pays for their 
certification they must stay on the job for 5 years. 
 
BUDGET: 
Motion was made by Desiderio, seconded by Stracco to give all the employees a 1% 
increase. All were in favor. 
 
The Committee went over each position on the salary ordinance and the amounts to be 
paid. The salary ordinance will be introduced at the February meeting. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
        Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
        Brenda J. Kleber, RMC 


